
Management Committee of the King George V Playing Field, Hunton 
Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 16 February 2011 at 8 pm  

At the Hunton Parish Hall, West Street, Hunton 
Charity number 1084141 

 

Present:-  Chairman: Mr Keith Eatwell   Hunton Parish Council 
    Mr Alan Bishop  Hunton Village Hall 

Mr Danny Peacock  Hunton Football Club 
Mr Roger Sawtell  Hunton Parish Council 
Mr David Swan  Co-opted Member 
Mr Simon Taylor  Hunton Cricket Club  

 
 
      
Secretary:   Mrs Margaret Carpenter Hunton Bowls Club 
 
1.  Welcome  

The Chairman welcomed all present to the meeting. 
 
2. Apologies had been received from  Mr Chris Adams,  Mr  John Bates and Mr Mike 
Nichols. 
 
3. Minutes of the previous meeting  
These were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting of 8 December 2010.  Copies had 
been distributed to all Trustees, Parish Councillors and local press representatives and were 
as usual available on request.  

3. Matters Arising   
The progress of the footpath was discussed.  At the Parish Council Meeting on 13 January it 
was reported that minor amendments to the Agreements had been resolved and it was hoped 
that work would commence shortly.  The  recommendations of the Medway Valley Partnership 
in connection with the layering of the hedge  would commence shortly in view of the 
approaching bird nesting time. 
A key to the main Field Gate  had been purchased for the use of the Football Club.  It was 
agreed that RS should be reimbursed for the cost of the key from the Playing Field Budget. 
4. Health & Safety  
There was no Play Area Inspection Report to discuss at the present time. 
With regard to the emptying of the litter bins, MBC had confirmed that these were emptied 
during the first week of every month when a litter pick of the Field also took place.  Because 
of the snow this was not done in December and it was agreed that the invoice for December 
would be cancelled.  It was agreed to monitor the  situation to establish whether the bins 
needed to be emptied more than once a month. 
5.     Finance 
The current Income and Expenditure Account for the Field was received and noted by the 
Committee.  
The question of obtaining funding for the repairs to the car park was again discussed. It was 
agreed that MC would contact Cllr  Mortimer to see if we could obtain some advice from 
MBC. 



 
6.    Administration 
The Charity Trustee Insurance Policy had been renewed for the period to March 2012.  
 
Other Parish Matters and Parish Plan  
It was reported at the Parish Council meeting that the funding for the proposed Gateways to 
the village had been signed off and it was hoped that these would be installed shortly.  With 
regard to the Parish Plan a Open Day was planned for 12 February when the results of the 
questionnaires would be available. 
 
Hunton Fete 
Members of the Committee had attended the first meeting of the Fete Committee on 26 
January and were encouraged by the level of commitment and organisation evident within the 
village.  All the sports clubs at the Field are willing to give support and help to the Committee 
as necessary. 
 
Date of next Meeting 
Thursday 21st April 2011  at Hunton Village Club 
 
 
There being no further matters the formal part of the meeting ended at 9.00 pm.  
 
 


